
Scackleton Action Group Report – November 2021 

 

Last Action Group Meeting 29th January, 2020. April 2020 meeting cancelled due to COVID-19.  

Next meeting – to be scheduled for January 2022  

 

St George’s Church is available for meetings, both Parish Council & Action Group meetings.  

 

Pinfold 

• New sign still to be installed.  

Promoting a cleaner & healthier village 

• Grass cutting by Circle Gardening Services has continued to be of a high standard, with the last cut in 

November.  

• New signage for dog fouling will be put up once they printed, as some need replacing due to damage. 

• Ryedale Council have offered Scackleton a free tree. Do not get any say in which type of tree we get. Steve & 

Nicole, with the help of residents, are trying to identify a suitable site. 

Traffic in the village 

Have approved a new sign to go at either end of the village. Location at the North end has been discussed, 

with a new location site offered up for this sign. No reply to date. Have chased up for the PC meeting. 

Communication within the village 

• Circulating the weekly Hovingham & Scackleton Village Diary by email primarily. Occasionally on the notice 

board. 

• Neighbourhood watch emails are being emailed out. 

Community Events & Fund Raising 

• Still suspended for now. Will be 2022 before we can realistically restart them. 

Hovingham Market & Cafes 

• St George’s Church hosted the November Market Café at the first Hovingham Market since COVID lockdown 

put a stop to them. The footfall was much greater than expected, and £657 was raised for St George’s 

Church. Thank you to everyone who helped out setting it up, in the café & clearing away afterwards, and to 

all the residents who donated cakes, savoury tarts & chutneys. 

• Scackleton Action Group have been offered the May Market Café – 7th May, 2022. 

Queen Elizabeth’s Platinum Jubilee 

• St George’s Church will host a beacon for the national celebration of the Queen’s Platinum Jubilee at Church 

Farm on 2nd June, 2022. 

Scackleton Community Support Group 

• The Scackleton Community Support Group is still in situ for the village, with volunteers from the village still 

happy to be part of it. Shopping and prescription collection is still being undertaken for a few residents until 

such time as they feel able to go back to “normal”. Many thanks again to the Scackleton volunteers. 


